Berrys Lane Sutton, St. Helens WA9 3HE **Web:** stcuthberts.com **Tel:** 01744 678123

Email: hello@stcuthberts.com

Headteacher: Mr Stuart Holland BA (Hons) QTS

October 2024

To all parents/careers of all students in Y7-11

Dear Parent/Carer

## **NHS School Based Immunisations**

Your child's flu immunisation is due this term.

Flu can be an unpleasant illness and sometimes causes serious complications. Vaccinating your child will help to protect them as well as more vulnerable family and friends by preventing the spread of flu this year.

It is important that you read and respond to this message to avoid receiving further telephone calls, texts, and letters from the NHS School Based Immunisation service.

Please visit this link <a href="https://econsent.merseycare.nhs.uk/">https://econsent.merseycare.nhs.uk/</a> and complete your child's flu consent form with a **yes** or **no** by the **13/11/2024**; you can select the nasal spray which gives the best protection or the alternative injectable flu if required via the same link.

Any forms completed late may result in your child not receiving their flu immunisation at the first school session.

Parents of children in Year 8 (HPV) and Year 9 (Adolescent Booster & Men ACWY) you can also complete your child's secondary school immunisation forms via this link, again if you can please complete a yes or a no to avoid the service contacting you further.

If you require any further support, please contact the school immunisation team on 01744 415 645 who will be happy to help.

Yours faithfully

Syllad

Mr S Holland **Headteacher** 

















